
 

 

BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

On January 5th 2023, around 4:25am, Broome County Sheriff’s Deputies responded the 

Tuscarora Trailer Park on State Line Rd. in the Town of Windsor for a vehicle driving through 

the park firing a weapon out of the vehicle window.  

 

The suspect, Jeremiah Baxter, 19 years old of Windsor, fled the area in his vehicle prior to the 

deputies arriving, however, Baxter was quickly located on Ostrander Rd. in Windsor and taken 

into custody without incident. The rifle used was also recovered.  

 

The subsequent investigation revealed that Baxter was upset at a resident inside Tuscarora 

Trailer Park over a physical dispute that occurred with his relative. 

 

Baxter went to the park and while driving erratically through it, fired a single 30-06 rifle round 

out of the window of the vehicle. The round fired struck a residence inside the park, breaking a 

window and causing damage to the exterior siding. The residence was occupied, but no one was 

struck or sustained any injuries.  

 

Baxter was transported to the Broome County Sheriff’s Office for processing and ultimately 

taken to Central Arraignment. He was charged with Reckless Endangerment in the first degree, 

a Class D Felony. 
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